

associazione di diritto pontificio civilmente riconosciuta

Uffici: Via De Notaris, 50 - 20128 Milano - e-mail: clfrat@comunioneliberazione.org

Milan, February, 1, 2024

Message from Davide Prosperi to the movement of Communion and Liberation

Dearest Friends,

last January 15, H.E. Monsignor Filippo Santoro and I had the opportunity to meet Pope Francis in a private audience. We were able to tell him about the steps taken by the Fraternity and the *Memores Domini* over the past year, and to renew our entrustment to his paternity in our journey of following Christ and the Church.

It is with great joy that I share with all of you the letter that the Pope wished to send us on the anniversary of Fr. Giussani's death and for the 70th anniversary of the birth of the movement. They are words full of meaning for the times we are living. We welcome them wholeheartedly to identify with the Pope's gaze on the experience of faith of each of us and of our communities.

Together with H.E. Monsignor Filippo Santoro, I am profoundly grateful for this gesture of esteem and affection from the Holy Father. I invite you, as he asks us, to continue to pray for him.

With warm regards,

**Davide Prosperi** 

Davide Prosperi